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Dear Board Members,
 
No doubt there are many factors to take into consideration in setting out guidelines for telehealth
consultation.  My comments are limited to circumstances where the consultation involves a straightforward
case, for example, where a patient is seeking a prescription or treatment that that patient seeks on a regular
basis for an ongoing illness or condition. 
 
In my view, the availability of telehealth consultations for appropriate circumstances appropriately expands
the level of medical care available in Australia.  It does this by providing an alternative consultation option. 
 
It can often be difficult to obtain an appointment at convenient times at a general practitioners’ surgery. 
This means that patients are either forced to take time off work or away from family and other duties, in
order to secure and physically attend an appointment.  Further, as many Australians have experienced, even
when an agreed appointment time is set, it is often the case that the appointment will be delayed because
earlier appointments ran over time.  In the meantime, patients gather together in waiting room, potentially
increasing the risk of spreading illness or disease.
 
Telehealth allows practitioners to contact patients at flexible times, without the patient having to make an
appointment for a particular time and physically attend.  Practitioners are not forced to wait until a pre-
selected time to see a patient, nor are they forced to rush through an appointment because the next
patient is waiting.  This can increase efficiency, as a practitioner can move smoothly from one appointment
to the next, with appointments taking up the amount of time actually needed.
 
Such a system also ensures that those who require repeat treatment for ongoing conditions that do not
need a face-to-face appointment, are not “competing” for appointment times with those who need to visit
a doctor in person.
 
My own experience of telehealth has been very positive.  I am healthy but need to take a prescription
medicine for a condition I experience.  I have been taking the same tablets for many years, but the tablets
may not be prescribed in significant doses.  This means I need to obtain a new prescription from a doctor
every few months.  Taking 1-2 hours out of my day to secure an appointment, travel to the doctor, wait in
the surgery, see the doctor, request a prescription and then return to my work, has significant negative
impacts upon my productivity that day.  The cost is significantly more than the cost of the appointment, in
terms of the lost business time I experience.  By contrast, a telehealth appointment, whereby I make an
online appointment, and then receive a call in a particular time window saves me significant valuable time,
and in the circumstances, does not negatively affect the care given.  In this manner, telehealth is as much a
valuable option for people living in cities as it is valuable for those in more remote locations.
 
I continue to visit my local general practitioners for other matters, where physical attendance is necessary –
such as for injections and ailments where a physical assessment is preferable.
 
I see no reason to limit telehealth appointments, or what a general practitioner can prescribe as part of a
telehealth appointment, where the practitioner, relying upon their skill and experience, considers that a
physical appointment is not necessary.  In fact, I believe that telehealth is an excellent supplement to the
existing general practitioner landscape.
 
Further, it is my view that the quality of care offered by a practitioner is more a function of the quality of the
practitioner than the method via which the consultation takes place. 
 






